
Kubrick's EYES WIDE SHUT and Trauma-Based Mind Cont rol

Stanley Kubrick's film EYES WIDE SHUT is an exposé of a sinister
brainwashing technique used by the world's ruling c lass.

The two main characters in the film, Dr. Bill Harfo rd and his
wife, Alice, seem to accept the world at face value , but then
Dr. Harford has a life-changing experience.  He sne aks in to a
party where everyone is masked, and while he's ther e he
witnesses a satanic ritual.  The ritual is followed  by an orgy
involving obviously well-placed men and dozens of b eautiful
women.  The experience is so bizarre that Harford s pends the
next day trying to find out exactly what was going on at the
party.  His inquiries lead to his life being threat ened.

Meanwhile, Alice Harford is having an identity cris is, and
during the course of her unraveling we come to susp ect that she
may have a past similar to that of the women at the  party.

That's the movie in a nutshell--two simple story li nes that
touch, and they both deal with trauma-based mind co ntrol.

Psychologist Corydon Hammond lectured in 1992 on di fferent
methods of treatment for Multiple Personality Disor der (now
called Dissociative Identity Disorder, or DID).  In  his lecture,
Dr. Hammond pointed out that the disorder appeared to have been
programmed into some of his patients.  He also poin ted out that
sex-slaves are Beta personalities--alter personalit ies
programmed to perform sexual functions.  Alice Harf ord may have
been a Beta slave at one time, though she's not awa re of it.

I encourage you to look into trauma-based mind cont rol.  Below
are some notes that may help in researching the top ic.

"All visible objects, man, are but as pasteboard ma sks.  But in
each event--in the living act, the undoubted deed-- there, some
unknown but still reasoning thing put forth the mou ldings of its
features from behind the unreasoning mask..."  from  MOBY DICK



JOHN DeCAMP & PAUL BONACCI

In 1988, Nebraska state senator John DeCamp began l ooking into
the failure of the Franklin Community Federal Credi t Union in
Omaha, Nebraska.  He soon discovered that the credi t union was
involved with a network of ritual child abusers.  D eCamp won a
million-dollar lawsuit on behalf of one of the abus e victims in
1999.  In his Memorandum of Decision, Judge Urbom, who was in
charge of the case, wrote, "He [Bonacci] has suffer ed burns,
broken fingers, beatings of the head and face and o ther
indignities by the wrongful actions of the defendan t King....
He is a victim of multiple personality disorder, in volving as
many as 14 distinct personalities aside from his pr imary
personality."

Bonacci specifically named Congressman Barney Frank  (D-MA) as
having participated in sex parties that minors atte nded.
Bonacci also told the judge he (Bonacci) had "relat ionships with
him (Frank)" in Washington, DC and was flown to Mas sachusetts
for sex in the basement of Frank's Boston home....  [U.S.
District Court, Nebraska, 4:91CV3037]

The same type of activity took place in the Reagan/ Bush White
House:



John DeCamp wrote a book in 1992 about his experien ces with the
Franklin case.  The book's called THE FRANKLIN COVE R-UP, and I
made some notes when I read the revised 1996 editio n.  Paul
Bonacci figures prominently in the story.

In Chapter 16 of THE FRANKLIN COVER-UP, DeCamp writ es that three
psychiatrists examined Paul Bonacci and said his Mu ltiple
Personality Disorder is genuine.  The personalities  were
originally established, they said, at the exact mom ents of
psychological terror when Bonacci, as a defenseless  child, was
physically and/or emotionally traumatized.  Each pe rsonality has
a distinctive handwriting.  DeCamp says he himself has talked
with three of Bonacci's personalities.  Each person ality recalls
different things, so even though one personality ma y not recall
a specific event described by another personality, that does not
mean the event did not occur.  All three of the psy chiatrists
who examined Bonacci said he is incapable of  lying , and the
things his different personalities describe really did happen.

Bonacci's words, From Chapter 10: "...King flew me out on a
private plane from Eppley Airfield [in Omaha] to De nver where we
picked up Nicholas, a boy who was about 12 or 13.  Then we flew
to Las Vegas to a desert strip and drove in to Las Vegas to some
ranch and got something.  Then flew up to Sacrament o....  We
were picked up by a white limo and taken to a hotel .  I don’t
remember the name of it.  We meaning Nicholas and I  were driven
to an area that had big trees, and it took an hour to get there.
There was a cage with a boy in it who was not weari ng anything.
Nicholas and I were given these Tarzan things to pu t around us
and stuff....  They told me to f--- the boy and stu ff.  At first
I said no and they held a gun to my balls and said do it or else
lose them or something like that.  I began doing it  to the boy
and stuff....”  After that, Bonacci said, one of th e men raped
the boy from the cage, then he used a gun and "blew  the boys
head off."  When it was over, they put the dead boy  in a body
bag and put the bag in the trunk of a car.  Everyth ing had been
filmed.

Remember, three psychiatrists said Bonacci cannot l ie.

In Chapter 21 of THE FRANKLIN COVER-UP, DeCamp says  Bonacci told
investigators that the ring which introduced him to  Satanism was
centered at Offutt Air Force Base near Omaha.  He s aid he was
taken to Offutt to be sexually victimized by a baby sitter's
boyfriend when he was about 3 years old--around 197 0.  Offutt is
the headquarters of Strategic Air Command and has t housands of
intelligence personnel.  Over the years, Bonacci in teracted with



many military functionaries, chief among them Lt. C ol. Michael
Aquino.  Aquino was reportedly in charge of the Mon arch Project
for years and an expert in brainwashing, Satanism, Nazism,
pedophilia and murder.

There's very little in the public record about gove rnment
brainwashing programs because the information is cl assified.
But one program that has received public acknowledg ement is
MK-ULTRA.  This program was begun in 1953, and by t he
government's own admission 149 sub-projects of MK-U LTRA involved
drug testing and "other studies" on unwitting human  subjects.
[Staff Report for the committee on veterans' affair s, 12-8-94]
The most notorious of these sub-projects is known b y its
survivors as the Monarch Project.  They say it prod uced their
multiple personalities through trauma and ritualist ic abuse.

A BRIEF HISTORY AND OVERVIEW OF MODERN MIND CONTROL

Some excerpts from an article called "Project Monar ch: Nazi Mind
Control," written by Ron Patton:

The Anglo Alliance

The Tavistock Institute of Human Relations was set up in London
in 1921 to study the “breaking point” of humans....

Much of the preliminary experimentation concerning genetic
engineering and behavior modification was conducted  by Dr. Josef
Mengele at Auschwitz [during WWII]...

...parallel behavioral research was led by Dr. Geor ge Estabrooks
of Colgate University.  His involvement with the Ar my, CID, FBI
and other agencies remains shrouded in secrecy.  Ho wever,
Estabrooks would occasionally “slip” and discuss hi s work
involving the creation of hypno-programmed couriers  and
hypnotically-induced split personalities. [Martin C annon, Mind
Control and the American Government, Prevailing Win ds Research,
1994, p. 19]



After WWII, the U.S. Department of Defense secretly  imported
many of the top German Nazi and Italian Fascist sci entists and
spies into the United States via South America and the Vatican.
The code name for this operation was Project Paperc lip.  One of
the more prominent finds for the U.S. was German Ge neral
Reinhard Gehlen.  Hitler’s Chief of Intelligence ag ainst Russia.
Upon arriving in Washington D.C. in 1945, Gehlen me t extensively
with President Truman, General William “Wild Bill” Donovan,
Director of the Office of Strategic Services(OSS) a nd Allen
Dulles, who would later become the stalwart head of  the CIA....

Reinhard Gehlen also had profound influence in help ing to create
the National Security Council, from which the Natio nal Security
Act of 1947 was derived.  This particular piece of legislation
was implemented to protect an unconscionable number  of illegal
government activities, including clandestine mind c ontrol
programs.

The Evolution of Project MK-ULTRA

...Project MK-ULTRA came into existence on April 13 , 1953 along
the lines proposed by Richard Helms, Deputy Directo r of Central
Intelligence (DDCI) with the rationale of establish ing a
“special funding mechanism of extreme sensitivity.” [Final Report
of the Select Committee to Study Governmental Opera tions, U.S.
Senate, April 1976, p. 390]

...A host of German doctors, procured from the post  war Nazi
talent pool, were an invaluable asset toward the de velopment of
MK-ULTRA.  The correlation between the concentratio n camp
experiments and the numerous sub-projects of MK-ULT RA are
clearly evident.  The various avenues used to contr ol human
behavior under MK-ULTRA included radiation, electro shock,
psychology, psychiatry, sociology, anthropology, gr aphology,
harassment substances and paramilitary devices and materials...

Definition and Description of Project Monarch

The name Monarch...refers to the monarch butterfly.   When a
person is undergoing trauma induced by electroshock , a feeling
of light-headedness is evidenced, as if one is floa ting or
fluttering like a butterfly....

...some mental health therapists know it [Monarch p rogramming]
as “Conditioned Stimulus Response Sequences.” Proje ct Monarch
could be best described as a form of structured dis sociation and
occultic integration, in order to compartmentalize the mind into
multiple personalities....



Alters and Triggers

...A file (alter) is created through trauma, repeti tion and
reinforcement.  In order to activate (trigger) the file, a
specific access code or password (cue or command) i s required.
The victim/survivor is called a “slave” by the
programmer/handler, who in turn is perceived as “ma ster” or
“god.” About 75% are female, since they possess a h igher
tolerance for pain and tend to dissociate easier th an males.
Subjects are used mainly for cover operations, pros titution and
pornography; involvement in the entertainment indus try is
notable.  A former military officer connected to th e DIA, told
this writer, “In the ‘big picture’ these people [Mo narch
victims] are in all walks of life, from the bum on the street to
the white-collar guy”....

DR. CORYDON HAMMOND'S COMMENTS ON MIND CONTROL

From a lecture, "Hypnosis in MPD: Ritual Abuse," Ju ne 25, 1992:

The way you create Manchurian Candidates is you div ide the mind.
It's part of what the Intelligence Community wanted  to look at.
If you're going to get an assassin, you're going to  get somebody
to go do something, you divide the mind....

...What they basically do is they will get a child and they will
start this, in basic forms, it appears, by about tw o and a half
after the child's already been made dissociative.  They'll make
him dissociative not only through abuse, like sexua l abuse, but
also things like putting a mousetrap on their finge rs and
teaching the parents, "You do not go in until the c hild stops
crying.  Only then do you go in and remove it." The y start in
rudimentary forms at about two and a half and kick into high
gear, it appears, around six or six and a half, con tinue through
adolescence with periodic reinforcements in adultho od....

...Alpha (personalities) appear to represent genera l
programming, the first kind of things put in.  Beta s appear to
be sexual programs.  For example, how to perform or al sex in a
certain way, how to perform sex in rituals, having to do with
producing child pornography, directing child pornog raphy, or
prostitution.  Deltas are killers trained in how to  kill in
ceremonies.  There’ll also be some self-harm stuff mixed in with
that, assassination and killing....

Then there's Omega....  Omega has to do with self-d estruct
programming.  Alpha and Omega, the beginning and th e end....



Question: What's the difference between this kind o f program and
cult-type abuse and Satanic abuse?

Dr. Hammond: ...Satanism comes in the overall philo sophy
overriding all of this.  People say, "What's the pu rpose of it?"
My best guess is that the purpose of it is that the y want an
army of Manchurian Candidates, tens of thousands of  mental
robots who will do prostitution, do child pornograp hy, smuggle
drugs, engage in international arms smuggling, do s nuff films,
all sorts of very lucrative things and do their bid ding and
eventually the megalomaniacs at the top believe the y'll create a
Satanic Order that will rule the world....

RAINBOW AND MIRROR IMAGERY IN EYES WIDE SHUT

EYES WIDE SHUT makes heavy use of rainbow and mirro r imagery.
Alice Harford's fascination with mirrors is a refer ence to
THROUGH THE LOOKING GLASS, by Lewis Carroll.  The b ook is a
sequel to ALICE'S ADVENTURES IN WONDERLAND.  Both b ooks are said
to have been used extensively as programming matric es in early
trauma-based programming.

Another important piece of fiction said to have bee n used in
trauma-based programming is THE WIZARD OF OZ, with its land
located somewhere "over the rainbow."  In EYES WIDE  SHUT the
characters talk about rainbows, a shop called "Rain bow Costumes"
is located above another business called "Under the  Rainbow,"
and there are rainbows of Christmas lights everywhe re.

The Oz books and the 1939 movie were used early on in mind
control programming.  Many of the triggers used to control
alters (and many of the personal mythologies progra mmed into
newly-created personalities) are taken from THE WIZ ARD OF OZ.
Fritz Springmeyer and Cisco Wheeler have researched  various



aspects of mind control, and they've noted some con nections
between THE WIZARD OF OZ movie and the Monarch Proj ect.  They
make many interesting points, including the followi ng:

• Dorothy becomes unconscious, the world begins spinn ing, and
then she sees disjointed pictures.  This also happe ns to
Monarch slaves.  Later in the film, Dorothy states,  “My! people
come and go so quickly.” This is exactly what happe ns to the
Monarch slave whose multiple personalities come and  go....
Personalities are switched in what are called “torn ado spins”
or “tornado spinning” and personalities called “spi n off"
personalities come up according to the number of re volutions
the slave is commanded to spin.  By spinning the sl ave, the
master can choose what sexual perversion he wants a s each “spin
off" personality has been trained to carry out a di fferent
perversion.  [My note here: This puts me in mind of  Alice
Harford "spinning" in the dance with flirtatious Sa ndor Svavost
near the beginning of EYES WIDE SHUT.  She later de scribes how
a naval officer once triggered a desire in her to h ave sex, so
perhaps her dance partner is attempting to do the s ame].

• “Somewhere over the Rainbow...there’s a land where the dreams
that you dare to dream really come true.” These lyr ics are a
method to hypnotically confuse the brain to perceiv e that the
“over the Rainbow experience” (which is usually hor rible abuse)
is a “dream”.  The dissociative mind is only too ha ppy to call
the trauma a dream...  The term for this is cryptoa mnesia...



MARK DAVID CHAPMAN

To continue with the Oz/Monarch observations, one o f the more
famous of the alleged mind-controlled slaves is Mar k David
Chapman, the man who killed John Lennon.  Chapman's  zombie-like
behavior at the scene of the crime convinced at lea st one of the
responding policemen that mind-control had been use d to carry
out the assassination.  Chapman strongly identified  with THE
WIZARD OF OZ movie.  Researcher Peter Levenda wrote  in "Sinister
Forces" that Chapman "was so enthralled with this m ovie that
when he went to New York City to kill John Lennon, he bought a
still of the film that he left propped up in his ho tel room."
Chapman believed that a group of little people (pos sibly
munchkins) ran his life, and the little people aban doned him
after he'd killed Lennon.  "The movie strip broke,"  Chapman
said, according to Colin Ross in his book "Bluebird ."

CHAPMAN / HINCKLEY PARALLELS

Some people believe Chapman's killing of Lennon was  just a
practice run for John Hinckley Jr.'s attempt on Pre sident
Reagan's life less than four months later.  Both Ch apman and
Hinckley had been members of World Vision, a compan y that
employed John Hinckley's father.

"...World Vision official John W. Hinckley, Sr. was  on his way
to a Guatemalan water project run by the organizati on on the day
his son shot at president Reagan." [The Black Hole of Guyana -
The Untold Story of the Jonestown Massacre, by John  Judge, 1985]

Also on the day Reagan was shot, John Hinckley Jr.' s brother
Scott was supposed to have dinner with Neil Bush in  Denver.
Neil's dad (former CIA Director George H.W. Bush) w as vice-
president of the U.S. at the time.  The dinner was scheduled,
but it was cancelled after the shooting took place.   This was
reported in many newspapers and by the television n etworks.
George Bush would have become President if Reagan h ad died.



World Vision came into the public eye in a big way in 1978, when
their operation at Jonestown, Guyana made the headl ines.
Jonestown was just one of many World Vision compoun ds scattered
around the world.

According to media reports, 913 "cult members" kill ed themselves
because their "crazy" leader told them to commit su icide.  The
incident began when U.S. Congressman Jack Ryan went  to Guyana to
look into what was going on at Jonestown.  He was m urdered
there.  Below are more excerpts from John Judge's b ook:

"...(Ryan) was an author of the controversial Hughe s-Ryan
Amendment that would have required CIA disclosure i n advance to
the congressional committees of all planned covert
operations....

"Witnesses described them (the killers) as 'zombies ,' walking
mechanically, without emotion, and 'looking through  you, not at
you' as they murdered...

"The Hughes-Ryan Amendment (that would have require d the CIA to
report to congress) was defeated shortly after Ryan 's death."

The description of the Jonestown killers as "zombie s" suggests
mind control.

FINAL THOUGHTS

Trauma-based mind control has been extensively stud ied by the
U.S. government and its intelligence agencies.  In trauma-based
conditioning, a person is tortured until his or her  mind forms a
new personality, then that personality is trained t o carry out
specific tasks.  Our government has proven its will ingness to
torture time and again (just research "Abu Grahib" and
"waterboarding"), and a government that tortures wo uld not be
above creating mind-controlled assassins, prostitut es and spies.
Evidence of trauma-based conditioning is everywhere , but do you
see it, or are your eyes wide shut?

Kubrick's film deals with trauma-based mind control , and maybe
he would have told you so himself if he hadn't died  unexpectedly
just four days after he delivered the film to Warne r Brothers.
He'd been in good health, and then he was "found de ad."


